Board of Directors Meeting
December 13, 2016
Minutes

Location: OCCC

Board Members Present: Jim Gallo, John Condelli, Jeff Slaughter
Board Members Not Present:  Tanya Cornwell
Homeowners Present: 
7:15pm
Call to order by Jeff Slaughter
Old Business
Minutes Approved –

October nor November minutes were approved at this meeting.
Website upgrade – 

Tanya will continue to get status and cost estimate to update website to meet new web design standards.

Litigation Reimbursement – 

Attorneys provided estimate to start collections process on overdue litigation reimbursement.  IT will be well over $2000.00. In addition, attorneys stated that we could ask the courts for respondent to pay fees but it does not guarantee court would award us fees.  Jeff motioned to stop any additional funds to collect past due amounts and remaining balance.  Jim seconded, all aye.  Board will no longer spend monies to collect balance of litigation reimbursement.  
Fence issue-

2039 Philbunny court has sold, so we will not send Wells Fargo letter regarding fence non-compliance.  Jeff will communicate verbally with new owners about their intentions with the fence.

New Business 

Board Member Positions – 

Jeff motioned for the following directors to hold the following officer position on the board.  For Jeff Slaughter as President, Jim Gallo as Vice President, Tanya Cornwell as Secretary and John Condelli as Treasurer, John seconded.  All aye.  Board members for the following positions:

Jeff Slaughter – President; Jim Gallo - Vice President; Tanya Cornwell – Secretary; John Condelli - Treasurer
Annual Filings – 

John to send the Annual State Corporation Commission Report and the Annual filing fees as required.


Jeff to check on the status of the VADPOR fees since we have not received an invoice yet.

ARB – None

Board Meeting – 

Jim motioned to cancel the January 2017 board meeting and to move the February 2017 meeting to 2/22/17 due to normal scheduled meeting falls on Valentine’s Day.  Jeff seconded, all aye. 
2017 HOA Assessments – 

John to send out 2017 HOA Assessment notices by January 21, 2017.  Included in the notice will be a copy of the 2017 budget and directory update form.

Miscellaneous
The next Board meeting will be Tuesday, February 21, 2017 @ OCCC at 7pm.
7:47pm
John motioned to adjourn.  
Jim seconded.  
All aye. Adjourned
